
6 < I f

California Department of Fish and Game
Job Final Report

W-65-R-4 Project Title; Nongame Wildlife InvestigationsProject Number;

Job Title: Owl Nest Territory Monitoring ProgramII-3Job Number:

July 1, 1986 - June 30, 1987Period Covered:

SUMMARY:

During FY 1986-87 and the first half of FY 1987-88^ reports of Spotted Owls
found at 179 new sites were sent to the Department and entered into files
which now contain records of 1,647 sites in 41 counties. These new sites fill
out parts of the known range in the central and southern Sierra Nevada and
southern California. Not all 1,647 sites are believed to contain breeding
pairs and many sites may now be inactive due to habitat alterations since the
presence of the owls was last verified.
The Department was involved in three contracts for field work on Spotted Owls.
The studies are investigating density, composition, turnover, and occupancy
rates of local Spotted Owl populations. One study in eastern Humboldt County,
now in its fourth year, supports 28 to 32 pairs and three to seven individual
owls for a crude density of about 0.22 owls per square kilometer.
Reproductive rates have been relatively stable with about 35 percent of the
pairs producing young each year at a rate of 1.55 young per successful pair.
Mortality has varied by age class; adult cwls show an annual survival rate of
about 92 percent, subadults of about 78 percent, and young of six to 18
percent.
A similar study in Placer County, now in its third year, supports 18 or 19
pairs and six to 12 territorial individuals. A crude density of 0.13 to 0.20
owls per square kilometer is less than that recorded in the Humboldt County
study. Reproductive rates have been more variable, from half to twice the
rates noted in the Humboldt County study. However, the averages of both study
areas are similar. In the third study, in San Bernardino County, 33 pairs and
at least nine different individuals were located and 45 adult and 12 juvenile
owls were banded. Seventy-four percent of the pairs checked attempted to
nest.
The Department conducted surveys of Spotted Owls on the four National Forests
in southern California during 1987. Spotted Owls were located at 74 sites in
51 of 85 areas surveyed. There were previous records for 53 sites on 41 of
the areas; Spotted Owls were found at 30 of the previously known sites.
Twelve new sites were found on eight areas where Spotted Owls were previously
known. Forty-four areas were checked for the first time and 31 new sites were
found in 20 of these areas. There was sane reduction in the size of the
perceived gaps between the eight southern California populations of Spotted
Owls. However, the regional population still remains severely fragmented and
half of the fragments may contain effective populations of less than ten
pairs.
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Coordination work with the U.S. Forest Service on Spotted Ctols continued. The
Department provided assistance in: 1) evaluating of Spotted Owl networks and
compliance with Regional management guidelines on individual national forests;
2) planning survey and inventorying needs; 3) planning and coordinating
research of PSW; 4) producing a handbook for inventorying and monitoring; 5)
producing standards to be employed in all field research on Spotted Owls and
analysis of data gathered ; and 6 ) providing data for Region 6 's SEIS on
Spotted Owls.
No current results are available from the National Park Service study of Great
Gray Owls in Yosemite National Park.
Five year status reviews were prepared for both the Great Gray Owl and the Elf
Owl.
A population survey of Elf Owls was conducted during the 1987 breeding season
along the lower Colorado River. Fifty-two sites were checked and an estimated
total of 17 to 24 Elf Owls was found at 10 sites. Only seven to nine of the
sites are believed to support breeding and the population represented by the
responding birds is 15 to 18 pairs. It 's likely that the state’s total
population of Elf Owls does not exceed 25 pairs.

BACKGROUND:

The understudied nature of owls in California was best demonstrated at the
1979 National Audubon Symposium "Owls of the West" and in the Department 's
"Bird Species of Special Concern in California." At the symposium the only
recent studies of owls in California consisted of single studies each on Barn
Owls , Burrowing Owls , Flammulated Owls, and Elf Owls and a small number of
studies on Spotted Cwls. The purpose of the Department's special concern list
was to draw attention to those species whose status was unknown and whose pop-
ulations may be in trouble. Of the 14 species of cwls found in California ,
six species are on this list. Additionally, two species, the Elf Owl and the
Great Gray Owl , are listed as Endangered by the state; of the eight ranaining
species , one is an irregular winter visitor , one a recent colonizer, the
status of three is virtually unknown, and the status of another in part of the
state is in doubt.
Since 1979 the only research on owls in California has been on the two
Endangered species, the politically and economically important Spotted Owl ,
its ecological rival , the Barred Owl , and the Short-eared Owl. The survival
of the first three species is closely associated with the preservation of old-
growth and mature forest habitats while the latter is dependent on marshes and
seasonal wetlands.
Because of the concern for the future of Spotted , Great Gray , and Elf Owls,
monitoring of the breeding territories of these species and the Barred Owl is
to be done on an annual basis after baseline studies have established the
species' general range and abundance. This has been done for the Spotted Cwl
since 1974 and sporadically for the Elf , Great Gray , and Barred Owls.






















